KEEP ONE HOUR

FREE PARKING

IN COULSDON

TOWN CENTRE

      Dear Coulsdon Business,

      The council has announced its proposal to remove the present One Hour Free Parking system from the Brighton Road in Coulsdon Town Centre, and introduce a new £1 charge from Pay & Display machines on Brighton Road to park for 30 minutes or more. The one hour limit will remain.

      The council consulted traders within the past couple of years on this, and the view was overwhelmingly to keep the one hour free.
      The council has now published a Public Notice giving the opportunity to object to this new £1 charge proposal.

      Objections should be submitted as soon as possible.

      The council will make a decision on 26-4-16, so all objections must be submitted well before that date.

      The council say “In the past Coulsdon has had especially favourable treatment on free parking and this special treatment is being withdrawn”.

      This is untrue.  Many other centres have one hour free parking, but only Coulsdon is to lose this.  Upper Norwood, Norbury (2 hours), Kenley, Sanderstead are all being left with their one hour free parking.  Coulsdon is being victimised with new parking taxes that do not apply elsewhere.

      The council also say “the one hour free at Coulsdon has been funded through charges in other parts of the borough”.

      This is demonstrably false. The council take £2500 per month in parking fines from the Brighton Road in Coulsdon, which is far more than the cost of managing parking here.  Instead of this change, the council should be giving Coulsdon side streets the one hour free parking they promised.

      The council talk about a need to “bring in consistency across all the district centres”.  Labour promised one hour free parking in all district centres.  Instead, charges in Coulsdon and across the borough have been put up sharply - £1 from 70p in side streets, and £4.20 from £3.60 all day.

      What they are actually doing is unlawfully using parking charge increases to fund their pet projects like £148,000 for a half day cycle race.

      The council already makes around 30% profit on its onstreet parking, and it plans to use these increased parking taxes to raise this to over 40%.

      Court cases have made clear that it is unlawful to use parking as a source of revenue – the council is dissembling to evade this law.

      Most people would say the last thing Coulsdon shops and businesses needs now is another burden, making them less competitive with other centres like Wallington and Banstead with masses of free parking, and large supermarkets like Tesco in Purley.

      Sample objection letters are being circulated so that traders, customers and staff can write individually to the council to object to this change.

      As part of this campaign, we hope shops will put up posters in their windows as per this document:

KEEP ONE HOUR


SAY NO

FREE PARKING


TO NEW £1

IN COULSDON


CHARGES

TOWN CENTRE

      A copy of the poster is on the other side of this letter.  Please feel free to print this off and display it wherever you feel it would be helpful.

      This document may be viewed and downloaded here:
www.bit.ly/1VBaP6I
      Peter Morgan    Coulsdon Roads & Traffic Advisor


cnpark@pjm2.org
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OBJECTION LETTERS AVAILABLE

HERE
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